
 

The Corporation of the City of Kenora 
 

By-Law Number 142 – 2021 
 
A By-Law to Authorize the Execution of a Funding Agreement between 
the Corporation of the City of Kenora and the Her Majesty the Queen 

in Right of Canada as Represented by the Minister of Economic 
Development and Official Languages for the Harbourfront Business 

Plan Detailed Design Drawings and Specifications Project 
Whereas at a Regular Meeting of Council held October 19, 2021, Council authorized a 
funding agreement with FedNor for the Harbourfront Business Plan Detailed Design 
Drawings and Specifications Project; and 
 
Whereas the Council of the Corporation of the City of Kenora deems it necessary and 
expedient to execute an agreement between the Her Majesty the Queen in Right of 
Canada as Represented by the Minister of Economic Development and Official 
Languages (FedNor) and The Corporation of the City of Kenora to provide funding for this 
project;   
 
Now Therefore the Council of the Corporation of the City of Kenora hereby enacts as 
follows:- 
 
1. That authorization is hereby given for the City of Kenora to enter into an agreement 

with the Her Majesty the Queen in Right of Canada as Represented by the Minister 
of Economic Development and Official Languages the Harbourfront Business Plan 
Detailed Design Drawings and Specifications Project. 

 
2. That the Deputy Mayor and Clerk be and are hereby authorized to execute an 

Agreement on behalf of the City of Kenora in accordance with the terms and 
conditions set out therein and to affix the Seal of the Corporation thereto. 

 
3.  That this by-law shall come into force and be in effect from and after the final 

passing thereof. 
 

      By-law read a First & Second Time this 19th day of October, 2021 
 

      By-law read a Third & Final Time this 19th day of October, 2021 
 

 
     The Corporation of the City of Kenora:- 

 
 

     …………………………...…………….  
      Sharon Smith, Deputy Mayor 

 
 

                                                    ..…………………………………………. 
           Heather Pihulak, City Clerk  
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